
Council Meeting 

April 16, 2025 

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Wednesday, April 16, 

2025 at 5:30 pm pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021. 

Mayor Ronnie Pearl called the meeting to order with the following members 

present: Clint Sollars, Peggy Harwood, Larry Zieber and Amy Justus was on phone 

until she was able to make it to the meeting (she arrived at 5:45 pm). 

Also present at this time was City Clerk, Pat Fisher-Johnson. 

The meeting was called to order and Mayor Pearl led us in the pledge followed by 

a prayer from Alderman Harwood. 

Alderman Zieber made a motion to go into closed session to discuss persannel 

and review raises. Seconded by Alderman Harwood. Roll call vote: Harwood — 

yes, Sollars — yes, Justus —yes and Zieber — yes. 

The board then called each employee in individually to do their reviews. 

Alderman Ziber made a motion to go back into open session. Seconded by 
Alderman Justus. Roll call vote: Sollars — yes, Justus — yes, Harwood — yes and 

Zieber — yes. Motion carried. 

Now joining the meeting were: Michele Allwood, Jennifer Justus, Darrell Conley, 

Ida and Gary Taylor. 

Alderman Harwood made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Seconded by 
Alderman Zieber. Motion carried. 

Michele reported she has all the meter readings in and she would be taking off a 
few vacation days. 

Jennifer reported she has been filling in with both clerks out sick. About 40 

households used the Spring Clean up and reminded everyone April is open burn 

month,



City Clerk reported that Sam Cartee will be farming the land below the dams for 

the next three years for $1200 per year. 

Ida and Gary were here to talk about the Cactus Desert Rose that they plan to 

open after the 16™ of May on the East side of the square. They will have 

Southwest Tex Mex and some other smoked items. They plan on being open Wed, 

Thursday and Friday and possibly Saturday evenings. 

The Taylor’s filled out a sidewalk grant application which was approved. This is for 

$500 for the concrete — work has to be done by the contractor. 

The Board discussed the parking area on the South side of the courthouse to pave 

up to the concrete sidewalk and go across to the Farmers Bank. Alderman Zieber 

made a motion to go ahead and let Herzog do that when they come to town at a 

cost of $16,214.02. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried. 

Alderman Sollars reported he has talked to Phil with Approved Paving and he will 

be back from Texas in May and will come to discuss the road work for this year, a 5 

year plan, and look at the roads completed last year. 

Alderman Zieber accepted the election results - new board member Darrell 

Conely for the West Ward, Amy Justus for the East Ward, 50 cent street levy 

renewed for 4 years, and the non-election if we have no need for an election. 

Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried. 

The Board thanked Peggy Harwood for her 8 years as an Alderman for the West 

Ward with a little dinner, ice cream cake, card, Certification of Appreciation and 

funds to eat a stress-free dinner. 

City Clerk then swore in new board members Darrell Conely and Amy Justus. 

Alderman Zieber made a motion to elect Clint Sollars as Mayor Pro Tem. 

Seconded by Alderman Conley. Motion carried. 

At this time, Alderman Justus left the meeting.



Alderman Sollars will begin to stop off at the water plant/street shed every couple 

of days to get a report from the crew and report to the council. Brendan will no 

longer need to turn in a written report. 

The board discussed a request for no parking along the south side of Cherry 

Street. No action was taken on this request. 

Alderman Zieber made a motion to put a new pump in the Cherry Street lift 

station instead of fixing the older one that will cost more money. Seconded by 

Alderman Sollars. Motion carried. 

The Board asked that Bryan from Synder and Associates come to the office to 

review the wastewater plans with them. City Clerk will schedule that meeting 

during the day. 

City Clerk was asked to get some signs ordered to say — no off-road vehicles and 

don’t drive in this area. 

The board will have a meeting on April 23™ and if necessary, a meeting on 

Monday, April 28", 

With no further business, Larry made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by 

Alderman Sollars. Motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 
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